Planning Application 02/45004/FULEIA - Astley Moss East

This planning application was considered by Members of the Planning and Transportation Regulatory Panel in December 2004. Planning permission was subsequently issued in October 2005 for the integrated extraction of peat, sand and gravel over a period of 18 years. The planning permission is subject to a number of conditions and a Section 106 Legal Agreement. The Legal Agreement requires restoration, management and aftercare of the site, in addition to bog restoration within part of the adjacent Botany Bay Wood in compensation for the bog restoration potential which would be lost to sand and gravel extraction within the Mossland Heartland. The developer has submitted a number of schemes required by the conditions and legal agreement and negotiations regarding their appropriateness are currently taking place.

Planning Application 04/48900/HYBEIA – Salford Forest Park
We are in the process of undertaking detailed assessments of the proposed development, in addition, there are a number of technical matters arising from the responses to the application publicity which are also being considered. The Highways Agency now has a holding direction in place until 25th November 2006. This directs that the local authority cannot grant planning permission. All technical matters will need to be resolved before the application can be taken to the Planning and Transportation Regulatory Panel with a recommendation. At this stage, it is therefore difficult to identify a date for the Panel meeting.

Planning Application 03/47344/EIAHYB – Port Salford
I can confirm that Further Information was received from the applicant in December 2005 to describe minor changes to the scheme following consultation responses, provide a response to matters raised by consultees, the public and the Council and to update and supplement the review of relevant planning policies since 2003. Notification on this information took place in early 2006. The responses to the publicity and the technical matters arising from the Further Information are presently being assessed.  As with the Salford Forest park application, the Highways Agency now has a holding direction in place until 23rd November 2006. This directs that the local authority cannot grant planning permission. In addition, all technical matters will need to be resolved before the application can be taken to the Planning and Transportation Regulatory Panel with a recommendation. At this stage, it is therefore difficult to identify a date for the Panel meeting.

